
 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 

Declaration of Five (5) Portables Located at Marjory Stoneman Douglas High School as Surplus 

 
The construction of classrooms to replace Building No. 12, which is located at the south area of the Stoneman 

Douglas High School campus, is currently planned to commence at the School in the coming months. At 

present, thirty-four (34) leased portables are located at the west area of the School campus. These portables 

were installed on the School campus during summer of 2018 for the purpose of holding student capacity until 

the construction of a new building to replace Building No. 12; and upon completion of the new building, the 

leased portables will be removed from the School campus and returned.  

Currently, the five (5) portables are recommended for disposition in the current Educational Plant Five Year 
Survey, 2015-2020 (Plant Survey). These portables are currently deemed as unsatisfactory by the Florida 
Department of Education in the District’s Florida Inventory of School Houses (FISH) database. 
 
Upon authorization by the School Board to declare the five (5) portables as surplus, the Office of Facility and 
Construction Department will commence the process of demolishing the portables before commencement of 
construction for the new building. 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

  
 
 

 


